
Dear Parents, 

We have now completed our first full week of the new school year and are back in full swing. Our            
Reception children joined us for their first morning in school on Thursday and have stayed for lunch for the 
first time today. They are all very excited to be in school and enjoying exploring the classroom and the     
outdoor area.  

This week Mrs Crawford and I have been visiting the classrooms on some learning walks to look at how 
well the children are settling into their new classrooms and routines. We were so impressed with the        
behavior and learning attitudes of the children and it was such a privilege to see the school in action and 
looking more ‘normal’. The children are certainly relishing the opportunities to work more collaboratively 
and freely. 

It is this time of year that our Year 6 children begin to apply for the positions of responsibility that         
contribute so much to the school. We began today by holding our Head Boy and Head Girl elections and I 
am delighted to be able to announce that for this academic Any Sell will be our Head Girl and Joshua      
Bertolone our Head Boy. We know they will both be great role models for the whole school and excellent 
ambassadors too. They were elected by their Year 6 peers and as always the competition was tough. It was 
a difficult decision as the presentations were of such an amazing standard. Thank you to everyone who put           
themselves forward for the roles - your speeches made us all really proud. Next week we will be voting for 
the House Captains, with the children in the Juniors in each house voting. Watch out in next week’s        
newsletter for the result.  

Later on in the newsletter you will find a list of important diary dates for this term. Please note that it does 
not include events for the whole term at this stage. We have provisionally planned for more events in the 
second half term to include more Christmas festivities etc. but will confirm the dates for these once we 
have a better understanding of the Covid19 transmission rates and any future restrictions that may come 
into operation. We will publicise the full list when we have more information.   

Today, parents of children in Years 1 to 6 will receive, by separate email, a welcome letter from your 
child’s year group team, and a curriculum booklet outlining the key learning in each area of the curriculum 
for the coming term.  We hope these will be really useful but please do contact the class teams if you have 
any questions. Just a reminder that the children must have the correct PE kit in school. We know the value 
of PE healthy lifestyles and will be promoting the value of exercise and fitness this year ,and we don’t want 
anyone to miss out on PE lessons. Correct PE kit is navy shorts, white or House t shirt and trainers or   
plimsolls. For winter, please also provide a pair of plain dark tracksuit bottoms and dark sweatshirt style 
top.  Please also ensure that any child who wears earrings to school is able to remove and replace them     
independently as they cannot participate in PE lessons if they are wearing them. If they cannot remove 
them independently then they should not wear them to school on PE days. 

Children in the Infants receive free fruit under the government funded School Fruit and Vegetable Scheme, 
while children in the Juniors may bring a fruit or vegetable snack into school for morning break. We are no 
longer running the ‘Fruit Tuck Shop’ as feedback has been that the children prefer to bring in a snack of 
their own choice. Please remember that the snack must be fruit or vegetables, or a yogurt, and not cereal 
bars, biscuits or crisps. This promotes healthy eating and also ensures that we do not put any children with 
allergies at risk from nuts and seeds which may be in these snacks. We have a number of children in school 
with serious allergies to nuts, sesame seeds and broad beans/edamame beans and want to ensure we keep 
everyone in the school community safe and healthy. 

Have a relaxing weekend. 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee. 
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Half term: Monday 25th October – Thursday 21st October 2021 

End of term: Friday 17th December 2021  

Date Time Event 

Monday 13th September   Clubs begin 

Thursday 16th September 2:30pm Sayers Croft Meeting for Parents in Year 4. 

Friday 17th September All Day Year 6 WW2 day in the hall 

Wednesday 22nd to Friday 24th 
September 

  Year 4 Residential to Sayers Croft 

Friday 24th September   MacMillan Fundraiser in class 

Tuesday 28th September 2:15pm Reception Reading Workshop 

Wednesday 29th September Am Reception Learning Walk 

Wednesday 29th September 2:15pm Year 1 Reading Workshop 

Friday 1st October   Football Fun Fundraising event – everyone to wear sports clothes. 

Sponsored events taking place. 

Friday 8th October All Day ‘Hello Yellow’ mufti day donation for Young Minds – wearing anything 
yellow. 

Thursday 14th October 3:10-5:00 
(KS1) 

3:20-5:00 
(KS2) 

Open Classrooms 

Thursday 14th –Thursday 21st 
October 

  Collection for Food Bank to celebrate Harvest 

Thursday 14th and Friday 15th 
October 

All Day Individual and sibling photographs in the Drama Studio 

Wednesday 20th October 9am Phase 1 Harvest Performance for Year 1 Parents 

Wednesday 20th October 6pm Reception Curriculum Meeting 

Thursday 21st October 9am Phase 1 Harvest Performance for Reception Parents 

Friday 22nd October All Day For community schools, Friday 22 October 2021 is a holiday in lieu of 
the additional Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday on Friday 03 June 2022 
which falls in the summer half-term break.  This means the school will 
be closed for everyone. 

Monday 1st November 8:35-8:50 Children return to school 

Thursday 4th November   Antibullying day – wear blue 

Friday 5th November All Day Year 3 trip to Chiltern Open Air Museum 

Tuesday 9th November All day Flu vaccinations 

Wednesday 10th November 8:35-9:05 EYFS Open Classroom 

Thursday 11th November All day Flu vaccinations 

Thursday 11th November AM Reception  'A Carnival of Stories' by the Freshwater Theatre Company 
Workshop in the hall 

Friday 12th November All Day Sports Themed Mufti for Children in Need and sporting activities to take 
place throughout the day. 

Monday 15th to Friday 19th      
November 

  Road Safety Week 

Tuesday 16th November 4-6pm Years 5 and 6 Indoor Athletics at Rosebery (selected children) 

Wednesday 24th November 4-6pm Years 3 and 4 Indoor Athletics at Rosebery (selected children) 

Week beginning Monday 29th 
November  

 Parent Consultation Meetings will be taking place this week, arrangements 
will be confirmed nearer to the time. 

Friday 17th December 1:15pm Break up Christmas Holidays 



WOW! 
We are immensely proud of Skyler in Year 5 because over the summer holidays he decided to donate his 
long hair to The Little Princess Trust and had it chopped at the weekend!  He has also raised £585 to help 
pay for the cost to make the hair into a wig(s).  We’re all so proud of him and think he is such a wonderful 
ambassador for Southfield Park.   

 

 

Severe Allergies—
Important 

We have a few children in the school with severe, 
life-threatening allergies, and we ask that children 
don’t have any of the following as a snack or in 
their lunch boxes: 

 

Nuts, including eg Nutella 

Sesame seeds 

Edamame beans 

Broad beans 

 

Southfield Park Primary School is already a nut –
free school, but please be considerate when       
buying items for your children and check the      
ingredients to ensure that these particular ones are 
not included. 

 

Thank you 

Library Volunteers 
 

If you are able to spend an hour or two helping in the 
library, please contact Emma Kirk on 07958 729684 

Some parents come in to help tidy the library, add 
books to the system etc, while other come in a help 
children return and select a new book to borrow, so 
there are lots of options to help! 

 

Thank you! 

Clubs 
 

Clubs start next week, and there are still some spaces 
available in the clubs run by school staff, or by     
Community Advantages. 

We are opening up Art & Craft to Year 3, so please 
have a chat with your child to see if  they would like 
to come. 

If there are spaces in a club suitable for your child, 
then it will show on Tucasi (www.scopay.com), and 
payment can be made there. 

Clubs that are full will no longer appear as an option 
for your child. 



Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 13th Reception children in full time 

After School Clubs start this week 

Tuesday 14th  

Wednesday 15th  

Thursday 16th  

Friday 17th Y6 World War II day 

    Bright Sparks 

Tuilagi Emelia Oliveira-Agnew Joshua Aroosh Bilal 

Simmonds Sarah Carpenter Federer Harmony Plows 

Daley Hayden Janse Van Rensberg Wilmot Anna Tarabrina 

Groves Frankie Woodford Kenny Molly Georgiades 

Holland Aarush Prasad  Peacock Thea Wells 

Hamilton Emma English Anderson Danny Selvakumar 

Twelve15 
Job Vacancies 

 

 

The catering company who provide 
our school meals are looking for 
staff. 

 

If you would like to have a look at 
the possibilities, please click on the 
link below or copy and paste it to 
see what’s available. 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/jobs/s
earch?keywords=twelve15 



Open Evenings and 
Mornings for children 
starting secondary 
school in September 

2022 




